
OPTins 5.14 Release Notes 
 

OPTins 5.14 was released to production on Thursday, May 26, 2022. For state users this release 
contains a minor update to the Payment Report, as well as a clear differentiation between 
state-entered checks and state-entered transactions. A defect has been resolved regarding 
complete export – no transformation for state users. 
 
 This release also includes an update to the industry EFT Report regarding ACH Debit Delayed 
Submission payments. Now in the ‘Pending’ section of the report, users will note both the Date 
Submitted and Expected Release Date are shown. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


